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REPORT OF THE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND ZONING COMMITTEE ANC 6A

May 27, 2003


Present: Commissioner Cody Rice; Resident Members Sherry Brown, Jeff Fletcher, Enrique Gomez and Drew Ronneberg.

Commissioner Rice chaired the meeting.

BOARD OF ZONING ADJUSTMENT CASES

BZA TBD (1118 East Capitol St, NE)

This case is an application for a special exception to allow an addition that does not meet the lot occupancy requirements for a row dwelling in the R-4 District. The applicants wish to extend an existing two-story rear addition on their three-story property to the maximum 70% lot occupancy allowed through special exception. (Per 11 DCMR 223.2, the criteria for the special exception are related to light and air to neighboring properties, privacy of use and enjoyment, and intrusion on the character, scale and pattern of the street frontage.)

The subject property is toward the middle of the block, and the applicants noted that the houses on either side will continue to extend back further on their respective lots than the completed addition. The addition will incorporate extensive use of windows on the rear side. Behind the property is a narrow alley way and garages for properties on Walter Houp Court NE. 

The applicants have spoken with the Historic Preservation Office and received verbal approval at the staff level. The applicants indicated that they had also spoken with owners of neighboring properties who were supportive of the project, but the applicants did not provide the committee with any written statements of support. No residents of neighboring properties were in attendance.

►  The committee voted unanimously to recommend that the ANC send a letter of support for the special exception to the BZA, conditioned on HPRB concept approval and no significant opposition from owners of neighboring properties.

BZA 17043 (708 Massachusetts Ave, NE a.k.a. 700 Constitution Ave, NE)

The committee heard a presentation by Marta Wagner of the Stanton Park Neighborhood Association (SPNA) on an appeal to BZA of Certificates of Occupancy issued for the MedLINK facility. These Certificates of Occupancy reduce on-site parking requirements for the hospital and nursing home operations at the facility. (This facility was located in ANC 6A before redistricting, and is now immediately across the 8th St NE western boundary of ANC 6A.)

In late March of this year, the Zoning Administrator issued Certificates of Occupancy for a 60-bed hospital with a 60 space parking requirement and a 117-bed community-based residence facility with a parking requirement of 25 spaces. As a result, MedLINK will have a facility with 177 beds requiring 85 parking spaces.  SPNA is appealing the Zoning Administrator’s decision to BZA because the zoning regulations at 11 DMCR 2101.1 require BZA to determine minimum parking requirements in a residential district for community-based residential facilities housing 16 or more persons. SPNA’s appeal notes that in 1991 BZA required 176 parking spots to support a 130-bed operation with 250 employees. In 1999, BZA required 276 parking spaces for 162 beds and 340 employees. If the Zoning Administrator’s decision holds, only 85 spaces will be required for 177 beds and over 300 employees. The Zoning Administrator’s decision disregards BZA’s prior orders related to parking and previous input from ANC 6A on the need for adequate on-site parking to accommodate staff and visitors.

►  The committee voted unanimously to recommend that the ANC request party status on SPNA’s appeal to BZA to represent affected residents in ANC 6A on the impact of the parking requirements on availability of on-street parking.

OTHER MATTERS

Presentation on DHCD property at 525 9th St, NE

The committee heard a presentation by LaVerne Law of the Department of Housing and Community Development (DHCD) on a DC-owned property at 525 9th St, NE.  This property has been the subject of a petition by the neighboring residents who have asked for proper maintenance and upkeep of the building.

Ms. Law provided background information on the building, informing the committee that the building was originally used as a police precinct house, but has fallen into disrepair in recent years with a leaking roof and plumbing problems. DHCD has also investigated reports of illegal habitation in the building. Ms. Law stated that the property is being investigated as a potential “surplus” property for DC Council action. Ms. Law provided the committee with a copy of a letter to two neighboring residents stating that the building will be offered to the public in FY04 through a Request for Proposals process. In the meantime, “DHCD intends to keep this property cleaned and maintained until the decision is made on its future.”

The committee advised the residents in attendance to begin discussions in the neighborhood on what uses for the building would be preferred if the property is offered as “surplus.”

Updates

Sherwood Park Recreation Center Fence: Resident Member Ronneberg informed the committee of the outcome of a neighborhood meeting to discuss options for the fence surrounding the new Sherwood Park Recreation Center on the 600 block between 9th and 10th Streets NE. The meeting was attended by approximately 50 residents and moderated by Commissioner Rice. As a result of the meeting, Department of Parks and Recreation committed to erect 6-foot ornamental fence around the north side of the parking lot and around the perimeter of the property except where the tennis and basketball courts meet the sidewalk on along part of 9th St NE and G St NE. A chain link fence (now to be clad in black vinyl as a result of the community meeting) will surround the tennis and basketball courts. The recreation center is expected to open by August 2003.

►  The committee voted unanimously to recommend that the ANC send a letter thanking DPR for working with the ANC and residents of the area to resolve concerns about the fence.

714 10th St NE: On March 14, 2003, the ANC sent a letter to BZA opposing the application for a use variance for office use in a residential zone. BZA denied this application on May 6, 2003.

Gallaudet Master Campus Plan (MCP):  On April 14, 2003, the ANC sent a letter to the Zoning Commission (ZC) supporting the Gallaudet MCP. The ZC approved the MCP on April 28, 2003.

H Street NE Revitalization: Commissioner Rice thanked the members of the ED&Z Committee who participated in the joint meeting process with the Planning & Zoning Committee of ANC 6C to develop recommendations for the ANCs on re-zoning and an overlay district for the H Street commercial corridor. ANCs 6A and 6C will meet jointly at the Capital Children’s Museum (800 3rd St NE) on Wednesday, June 25, 2003 from 6:30-9 PM to discuss the recommendations.

NEXT ED&Z MEETING: 

Tuesday, June 24, 2003

Capitol Hill Towers (900 G St NE)
7-9 PM

Sign up for automated meeting reminders and community listserv at http://groups.yahoo.com/group/anc6a
Sign up for automated meeting reminders and community listserv at http://groups.yahoo.com/group/anc6a

